

# Another Successful Bingo Event

by Linda Kubik

A very welcome group of thirty members headed to the Palomar Club House on a fine January afternoon to participate in the annual bingo & potluck event. (Biggest bingo turn out ever!) David & Barbara Estes were our gracious hosts, along with their set up helpers Tom & Joanne Blanck. The membership cooks brought along wonderful examples of their culinary skills to share throughout the event. There was a spread of tasty dishes that included meatballs, salads, rolls, desserts and all kinds of other goodies.

After everyone had their fill of all the food, President Charlie Simpson held a short meeting to let us know about upcoming events. Brad Leasor invited members to display their cars at the Antique Home & Garden Show to be held at the Horse Park March 14-18th. Lo Arnold distributed samples of a business size information card that members can give to individuals who might be interested in joining the club. The Blancks noted they are planning to host another picnic for the club, tentatively on the 3rd Saturday in June. Charlie encouraged anyone with ideas for tours to make sure they gave the information to a board member so they could be discussed at an upcoming planning meeting for 2012. Joe Vice reported that Virgie Jones was recuperating from a recent stroke and would appreciate visitors. Bob Jackson, Phil Shanks and the Eldridges were also noted as members continuing to go through physical challenges.

On to the games: Ray Szeluga & Charlie Simpson acted as callers for the day, as everyone diligently watched their cards hoping for the one last number they needed so they could be the first to shout "BINGO"! Brad Leasor & Mary Fettig were the luckiest players of the day, winning a record three times each. Other winners were David Estes, Gene Getchell, Joanne Blanck and Karen Blair. I do believe everyone, winners and nonwinners, enjoyed their activities that afternoon and would jump at the chance to try their luck and fill their plates once again. I know I would!

#### Bingo Winners



#### BLUEGRASS REGION – ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF AMERICA February 2011

The AH-OOO-GAH is the official document of the Bluegrass Region Antique Automobile Club of America, Lexington, Kentucky.

#### **OFFICERS**

President Charlie Simpson 502. 867.1560 Vice Pres Joe Vice 859.223.1235 Sec/Tres. Linda Kubik 859.224.8050

Visit us at www.aacabluegrassregion.org

DIRECTORS	
Lo Arnold (1 yr) Mary Fettig (1 yr)	859.223.4884 859.744.7739
Bob Gresham (1 yr)	859.236.2390
Judi Bates (2 yrs) Mary Ellen Lutz(2 yrs)	859 223.1546 859 269.6167
Jimmy Powell (2 yrs) 859 269-1277  PAST PRESIDENT	
Ray Szeluga	859.224.9435



# President's Corner

We have had a mild winter so far. I hope it doesn't snow this spring.

Our January pot luck and bingo meeting went well. We had about 30 people to attend. A big thanks to David and Barbara Estes for the use of their clubhouse.

Bingo winners were mostly Mary Fettig and Brad Leasor. Mary took her money and left for Florida. Brad has ordered a truck off the internet. We all had a lot of fun watching Mary and Brad win. Ha!

Please keep in mind the members who are having health problems.

On January 26th we had out first board meeting for this year. We got some good ideas for tours. Starting with February 18th this will be a Saturday and the plan is to go on a tour, have lunch and then go for pie and ice cream. For March, Brad Leasor is handling the car display at the Horse Park Antiques and Garden Show. We need signups by February 15th. See further details about these activities in the newsletter.

#### **NEXT EVENT: Homemade Ice Cream & Pie Kitchen**

Join us Saturday Feb 18<sup>th</sup> for this annual event!

We will meet at Roosters at about 11:30 for an informal lunch and then leave from there between 12:30 and 1:00 to tour to Shelbyville for dessert at what is quickly becoming a favorite spot: The Homemade Ice Cream & Pie Kitchen.

If weather is bad we will meet for lunch and then decide whether to head to Shelbyville or head to Brandon Crossing for dessert at European Delights—a wonderful bakery located very close to home.

### BLUEGRASS REGION-ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF AMERICA February 2012

#### MARCH CAR DISPLAY

(by Charlie Simpson & Brad Leasor)

On March 15 through the 18<sup>th</sup>, the Bluegrass Trust is sponsoring the 2012 Antiques and Garden Show at the Kentucky Horse Park.

The Horse Park has a huge area for our cars with security provided in the arena. The arena is completely enclosed and will hold approximately 50 cars. Members who own multiple cars are encouraged to bring as many as possible.

Cars need to arrive anytime on Wednesday, March 14. They can be taken home Sunday after 5:00 p.m. or anytime on Monday, March 19.

Please call Brad Leasor at 859-229-4988 by February 15 to sign up. The Bluegrass Trust will provide signs for each car, so please give us some details about the cars you enter.

Our former mayor, Foster Pettit, is coordinating this event with the Bluegrass Trust. They really appreciate the willingness of all club members to help make their show special this year.

All cars are welcome up to the 1980's. Any antique boats, old buggy's, horse-drawn sleds, etc., would be great to bring out. They will provide a lot of interest!.

I think this will be a very nice event and I am sure it will be enjoyed by all who attend.

Thank you for your help and participation.

#### Reminder: Have You Paid Your 2012 Dues Yet?

If not, it's time to get the checkbook out and get it done for another year. The national club dues are \$35 and the local club dues are \$15 (single) or \$20 (couple). The club treasurer, Linda Kubik can take care of both or just the local dues, whichever you prefer. If you're mailing both to Linda, a single check is fine.

Send to:
Bluegrass Region AACA
% Linda Kubik
3889 Foleys Trail
Lexington, KY 40514

## Saturday February 18th Lunch & Dessert

Meet for lunch at 11:30 at Rooster's located in front of Wal-Mart at Nicholasville Rd & Man 'o War.

We will than head for Shelbyville to visit Homemade Ice Cream & Pie Kitchen for dessert. We plan to leave Rooster's at 12:45 for the tour. If weather is particularly bad we will have lunch and then go to European Delights in Brandon Crossing for dessert.

Antique Automobile Club of America Bluegrass Region Loetta Arnold 4185 Forsythe Dr Lexington, KY 40504